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AUGUST 2007

Dear Members,

We are near the middle of the sailing season and to those of you who have remained in home waters, not much has taken place.  Some of you may have been sailing abroad or traveling long haul and could be certain of some decent cruising weather.

The same is true to a certain extent in our dealings with our landlord Messrs. Gwynedd Council.  There are two items on the agenda at present quite apart from the day to day problems and those are :-

1) Dredging
2) Next years tariff for harbour and marina users
With reference to the first, those of you who were around will have noticed that the bank at the entrance to the harbour, where the red buoys are situated, was dug out during the early part of this year at a cost of approximately £87K.  (This was against the view of this committee and also John Morris of Firmhelm as expressed at The Harbour Consultative Committee).

I inspected the bank prior to the “dig” and there was a considerable vertical drop, which had been created naturally and therefore, in our opinion, did not need to be excavated.  We were naturally overruled by the Council Engineering Department who were incidentally responsible for the Wyre Waste Contract on a time instead of a volume basis.

The narrowest point of the channel is in fact in front of Partingtons between the green buoy and the pile moorings so be warned when entering or leaving on an ebbing tide.

So far there has been no tender invitation issued for the winter dredging contract. I will keep you informed as and when I have more information.

Under item 2; at a recent Strategy meeting the Maritime Officer intimated that the council was looking at a more restrained increase for next year.  We reposted that a zero increase would be more appropriate after the 10, 6 and 10% over the last few years.

We are in the process of completing our submissions to the council and will keep you informed in due course.

MOST IMPORTANT

If any member goes aground or has some other problem, please complete the appropriate form which can be obtained from the Harbour Masters office or the Hafan/Marina  office.  Upon completion, these forms will be passed to the Maritime unit and we have assurance from them that action will be taken.

Enjoy your last few weeks of summer sailing.

As always with kind regards

Dave Peters/ Chairman PMBHA
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